

December 16, 2013

Dr. Dan R. Jones President Texas A&M University-Commerce P.O. Box 3011 Commerce, TX 75428

Dear Dr. Jones:

Thank you for your letter of November 18, 2013, providing an explanation concerning delay in submission of the prospectus for the Greenville, TX, L-3 Communications off-campus site.

The location of the site is L-3, 10001 Jack Finney Boulevard, Greenville, TX 75403. The University provided an explanation concerning previous failure to report the site in its letter to the Commission, dated July 18, 2013. This letter was acknowledged by the Commission in a letter, dated October 24, 2013.

No courses are currently being taught at the site. A prospectus will not be submitted for approval of the site until a new Dean of the College of Business and Entrepreneurship is appointed and a determination can be made concerning whether to move forward with the classroom at the off-campus location.

We acknowledge the information and will add it to our files. Should the University decide to offer 25-49% of a program at the site in the future, notification should be provided prior to the implementation date. Should it decide to offer 50% or more of a program at the site in the future, a prospectus for approval of the site must be submitted at least three months prior to the implementation date.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Belle S. Wheelas

President

BSW/ABC:efk

cc: Dr. Marila Palmer, Associate Provost of Institutional Effectiveness and Planning

Dr. Barry D. Goldstein